Je /

The MJH Public Affairs Group, Inc. 1629 K Street, N.W., Suite 800. Washington D.C. 20006 Telephone (202) 785-0304

Log of the S. S. Fellowship

June 15, 1973

So many wrote in how sorry they were not to be able to be at the Reunion. Lee Augustine for instance had to be on a business trip to Europe; Harry Krusz wrote that he had a board meeting he had to attend and Jack Reich wrote he would be in Europe but would dedicate himself to seeing he'd get to the next one.

Chief Justice Warren Burger couldn't be at the Reunion because he was in Jacksonville, Florida. Royce Powell wrote, "I was thrilled to "have" our mate, Chief Justice Burger in our city yestereday and I thought you might like to see the news coverage." It was thrilling for me to read all about the visit and all the pictures that were in the papers. Thanks, Royce, for sending them.

Bob Cox intended to be at the Crew Reunion but family protocol demanded that he attend a wedding in Tennessee. We missed you, Bob. Don Blank who also wrote how sorry he was to miss the Reunion, asks us to take into the Crew Richard Olsen, P. O. Box #9, Bellevue, Nebraska 68005, who was President of the Nebraska Jaycees and a JCI Senator, so we're taking him aboard.

Wayne Matlock, who attended the Reunion, said following it he ran into Fred C. Bramlage, Box 186, Junction City, Kansas 66441, who was attending the Chamber of Commerce meeting and as a former Kansas Jaycee officer, asked to be taken aboard and he is a friend of Pat Gorman, too, so we're taking him aboard.

Norrie Nelson, who made the trans-atlantic telephone call during the Reunion, will probably be in Norway for another year or so, so we're sending the "Log" to him at Fr. Hansans Pl. 7, Oslo, 1 Norway. He is a Director of an old company called PETROLEUM A/S and said, "The North Sea is rated as the third largest field in the world."

So much news has come in that I'll take three sheets this time to try to relay all of it. I'm using the letterheads sent in by Tom Donnelly and I thank him for sending them.

We have a lot of new additions to the Crew. George Pagonis asked that we add Past National Vice President Hank Shyne, 260 Geary Drive, Middletown, New Jersey 07748; Dr. Robert Watson, 14 Dominick Court, Short Hills, New Jersey 07078 and M. Tilt Kurtz, Columbia Plaza A. 617, 2301 East Street, N. W., Washington, D. C. 20037. Tom Donnelly asks us to take on H. R. "Zeke" Martineau, former President of the New York City Jaycees. He is Director of Field Services, Mainstem, Inc. - Box #2, Princeton, New Jersey 08540 and Bill Press asks us to take on Jaime S. Rodriguez, Managing Director Rodsand International Travel Agency, Suite 314, 1100 - 17th Street, N. W., Washington, D. C. 20016 and Don Brown asks us to take on Marion Nicholson, a Past President of the Kansas Jaycees whose address is 2610 Pheasant Place, Great Bend, Kansas 67530.

Ken Sullivan recommends Mike G. Maistros, R. D. 1, Box 123 - Bridgeport, Ohio 43912, Jay Myers recommends Richard M. Atwell, Apt. 76, 11 Fifth Avenue, New York City, New York 10003, who headed the Indiana Jaycees, and R. Richard Rammel, 2978 Medinah Court, Chamblee, Georgia 30005, also a Past President of the Indiana Jaycees.

We've also taken aboard Deryl K. Schuster, a Past Kansas Jaycee President and National Vice-President, who is District Director Small Business Adm., 3rd floor, 120 South Market Street, Wichita, Kansas 67202 and Richard Meyerson CLU, 100 Erieview Plaza, 20th Floor, Room 2055, Cleveland, Ohio 44114.

Ken Sullivan recommends James F. Marshall, 1410 Kingsgate Road, Columbus, Ohio 43221. Jim was an active member of the Salt Lake City Jaycees, was District President, State Treasurer and won two national citations, so we're taking him aboard.

Charles L. Davis, Jr. asks us to take in Jack Swartz, a Past President of the Kansas Jaycees and now an executive of the Kansas Association of Commerce and Industry, 708 Jackson Avenue, Topeka, Kansas 66603. He is well known to Reed Larson, who was also a Past President of the Kansas Jaycees, like Charles Davis. Incidently, Charles has been named Chairman of the Trial Techniques Committee of the American Bar Association and will be in charge of the ABA trial demonstration in Washington at their next convention.

Harry Krusz met Roy Autry, Past President of the Dallas Jaycees, who now lives at 465-N. Avenida Sevilla, Laguna Hills, California 92653, who asks to be put back on the roster. Frances Brenner closed his laundry after 38 years and we're changing his address to 54 Queen Street, Charleston, South Carolina 29401.

Joe Anzivino, who is Vice-President of the Harlem Globetrotters, sends his new address - One IBM Plaza, Suite 3232, Chicago, Illinois 60611. He was elected Vice-President of Rotary Club #1 and is on a flight to Lausanne for the Rotary International Convention.

Judge Sam Street Hughes has retired and his mailing address is now 602 Hogsback Road, Mason, Michigan 48854 and Orvin B. Fjare is now Director-Department of Housing, Federal Housing Administration, 618 Helena Avenue, Helena, Montana 59601.

Arley Sica has moved to Clearwater, Florida - 2428 Columbia Drive, Apt. 64, zip code 33515; George Greeley's address is now 333 West Washington, Apartment 211, Madison, Wisconsin 53703 and Dick Frey's new address is 24245 Northwestern Highway, Southfield, Michigan 48075; Don Brown's is 835 Frayne Court, Concord, California and Steve Knight's is 440 - 10th Avenue, Columbus, Georgia 31901.

Joe Esquirol sent his new address - 270 Jay Street, Apartment 10 K, Brooklyn, New York 11201 and asked me to say "Hello" to those who may still remember him. Phil Knox's new address is 5055 Lowell Street, N. W., Washington, D. C. 20016 and Billy Bob Crim is P. O. Box 1250, Kilgore, Texas 75662.

Bill Shepherd was here in St. Louis attending a Methodist Church conference and took time out to have a chat with me on the telephone. Jim Kennedy was here to address the Negro College Fund Campaign and I had hoped to see him, but was unable to do so.

Other mates are in the limelight - Win Cook getting an Honorary Doctorate at Combs College of Music in Philadelphia and Emerson Thomas honored as the Westfield, New Jersey YMCA first "Golden Man."

In the April "Log" I mentioned about missing addresses and a number of the mates came forward with addresses of Andre Le Tendre as 307 East Street, Vienna, Virginia 22180; Hon. Charles Thone as 1531 Longworth House Office Building, Washington, D. C. 20515 and Ralph W. Murphy as Suite H. - 326, U. S. Capitol, Washington, D. C. 20515. Thanks, fellows.

I wish some of you knew the new addresses of the following mates whose mail comes back "Moved" - Claude H. Melton (St. Petersburg Beach, Florida), D. Howe Moffatt (Salt Lake City, Utah), Wendell Smith (Atlanta, Georgia), Cliff Cooper (Newport Beach, California), Bruce Barrow (Tampa, Florida), M. S. Niehaus (Jacksonville, Florida), Charles I. Campbell (Tampa, Florida), Terence M. Holland (Louisville, Kentucky) and Al Sikes (Jefferson City, Missouri).

Lee Augustine sent the clipping that our mate Herb Klein, who has been White House Communications Director, has resigned as of July 1st, to become a Vice-President of Metromedia, Inc. with headquarters in Los Angeles. Be sure to send us your new address when you move, Herb.

"Pat" Gorman wrote he was representing the "Crew" at the Rotary International Convention in Lausanne, Switzerland and then went to Paris before returning home!

"Chuck" Wampler, who retired as Vice-President of A. T. & T., is keeping busy with work in economics and also writing a news-letter for senior executives. I like to see men of his experience sharing it with others.

Like "Chuck", George Bray, who retired 8 years ago, has kept active and has even accepted a position as Special Sales Representative for Richardson Paint Company on a part time basis, calling on utilities companies. He was at Kansas City and he said his visit there reminded him of his active days with the USJC.

Bill Collins called my office while I was away and told my secretary that he was sad to report that Ray Millard's wife, Marie, had passed on that day and I'm sure we all send Ray our condolences.

Harry Krusz sent the sad news of the passing of Charley Norfleet, and in writing it Harry gave a beautiful tribute to Charley's life. We mourn his passing.

William C. Hare, Jr. sent me a photocopy of the Memorial Proceedings of the United States Court of Claims honoring the memory of our mate Judge Linton Collins. The expressions of love and respect for Linton by his fellow Judges testified to the character and integrity of Linton, whom to know was to love and admire.

Our mate George M. Sullivan who is Mayor of Anchorage, Alaska, sent me a copy of the, "Report To Our People", which was a joy to read and the panarama picture in color of that great city was a delight to see. Congratulations, George, on such a fine report.

As I record and relay to you the news of our mates and tell of their dedication to the tasks at hand, living life abundantly, I think of the words of a writer named March, who wrote,

"Simple words, short maxims, homely truths, old sayings are the masters of the world. In them is the power that forms the character, controls conduct, and makes individuals what they are."

Cordially.

John H. Armbruster Keeper of the Log